Dear Athletic Director/Girls Golf Coach:

Brookledge Golf Club is proud to host the 2024 OHSAA Girls District Tournament on Tuesday, October 8, 2024. The tournament will be run using the attached tee sheet with starting times beginning at 9:00 AM. Changes could be made to the tee sheet based upon the number of players entered.

The OHSAA is no longer requiring schools to complete entry forms. All entries are to be submitted on Baum's Page. District entries are forwarded directly into Baum's Page from each of the Sectional Tournaments. If you need to make a change to your team, please contact me as soon as possible.

Schools are not responsible for paying the golf course for tournament fees. The Northeast District Athletic Board will be paying each of the golf courses directly. Golf and range fees are covered by the Board. Food will not be provided. Teams should plan to bring their own food and drink or plan to purchase these items from the clubhouse.

On Tuesday, October 8, 2024, coaches can pick up a rules sheet and scorecards at the pro shop upon arrival at the course. The I-Wanamaker app will be used for live scoring and all players are responsible for using the app. However, the actual scorecard will continue to serve as official for scoring purposes. Tournament results will be posted in the club house as well as online at: baumspage.com. A brief awards ceremony will be held on the patio outside the pro shop immediately following the tournament.

The top four teams and top four individuals on non-qualifying teams will advance to the OHSAA State Tournament that will be held at NCR Country Club in Kettering on October 13-15, 2024. The first tee times are scheduled for 9:00 AM.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (330) 416-2372 or via email at rob.eckenrode@nordoniaschools.org.

Sincerely,

Robert J. Eckenrode II, CAA

Rob Eckenrode
Certified Athletic Administrator
OHSAA Girls District Golf Tournament Manager
8006 S. Bedford Rd.
Macedonia, OH 44056
(330) 416-2372 – Cell
rob.eckenrode@nordoniaschools.org